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                   Tollcross Community Council   
Draft Minutes Wednesday 28 February 2024 7.00 pm

AT TOLLCROSS COMMUNITY CENTRE 
1.       Welcome and Apologies – 

Present:   Richard Allen (Chair), Paul Beswick (Treasurer), Iain Black, Roger Colkett, Andy Devenport, Tim Puntis, Liz Summerfield.
Councillors  Finlay McFarlane and Joanna Mowat.
Chris Traynor, Evelyn Traynor (Gillespie Crescent Residents).
Apologies: Cllr Margaret Graham, Fiona Allen, Rebecca Fairbairn.
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
There were no declarations of interests.

2.       Minutes of the meeting held on 31 January 2024
Corrections: None
That the minutes were a true record was proposed by Paul Beswick and seconded by Iain Black and agreed as a true record by the meeting.

Matters arising: 
Police attending meetings

PB – PC Greenshields is scheduled to attend our June meeting.

3.     Membership of the CC

It was noted that Gillian Martin and Donald Craig had not attended meetings for some time or sent apologies. Donald has moved out of the area and Gillian has too many work and family commitments to continue to be involved.

As per the rules, they are now disqualified and our complement now stands at nine (maximum is twelve excluding co-optees). They should be removed from email lists etc.

RA initiated a general discussion about how we could increase our number; pleas on the website (PB); forming a Facebook page (FM, JM); appealing to resident’s associations (PB); that many people were at busy stages of life and that volunteering can be a lot of work (JM, ET) were all mentioned.

AD pointed out that other CCs had struggled to keep numbers up and it would be useful to know how other CCs were managing. He lamented that 8 local CCs could not find enough volunteers for a single stall at the Meadows Festival. 

4.      Councillor’s Updates
a) Councillor Mowat

Informed us that the Planning Application for the PBSR at the ATIK site had been approved with a requirement for some pavement widening for the school. There was some discussion about how council ownership of a small portion of the site and the future of the martial arts studio would affect the development.

JM felt that we need to have an accurate picture of population demography and student numbers for the area (it has a rapid turnover). There is a very high proportion of students with not a lot of integration into the community. She described some CC areas, such as the New Town as more settled and felt those CC areas were more successful. The 2022 census may not give accurate figures (PB), the universities might help with student numbers (RC) and council numbers are only estimates (JM). A discussion about CC boundaries and comparative CC populations ensued.
b) Councillor McFarlane
The council budget has been passed.

The Film House campaign is going from strength to strength. More money has been obtained from grants and the current owners are restoring the building.

The King’s Theatre is continuing. They need a bit more money but a contribution from the UK Govt. has helped. It will be a great community asset when completed (estimated June 2025).

AD thanked the councillors for supporting the Meadows Festival. There now seemed to be an effort to reduce the ludicrous rent increase for it (£1 to £5000).

FM explained that Broughton Newtown CC were wanting to meet council officers to discuss the new Streets Policy and asked if we would be interested in this as our CC could be the most affected by road closures. We all agreed that we would like such a meeting. 
5.      Website

PB It is ticking over. We need more news material on it and need a link to connect to X (formerly Twitter).

6.      The Clock
FM explained that the clock was considered to be a common good so CG funds were to be used for restoration. With proposed future changes to the junction being put back five years, proposed new traffic flows due to the Streets Policy and changes related to safe school routes, it seems that it would not be replaced for 5 – 9 years.

A discussion ensued with unanimous contributions emphasizing the importance of the landmark, complete dissatisfaction at such a long delay, a demand that it be put back somewhere in the junction in the meantime and concern at it being lost if stored for years. (AD, PB, IB, RA, ET). 

JM  suggested we discuss it with officers in the context of the meeting on Streets Policy. 
FM  would express our views in his discussions about the clock.

7.       Grove Street Crossing

LS explained about complaints from locals that it was very difficult to cross Grove Street where it joins Fountainbridge, particularly as traffic left turning in to Grove Street was heavy, difficult to see and rarely gave way to pedestrians. Nearby sheltered housing residents were particularly affected.
JM would tell the road’s department to take a look.

8.        Planning PB
Applications 
1. Demolition of existing buildings and erection of student accommodation (Sui Generis) with commercial/retail floorspace (Class 1A) and associated amenity space, landscaping and cycle parking. at 185 - 187 Dundee Street.               This is in Merchiston CC area.

2. 10 more planning applications for STLs in TXCC area, 5 in High Riggs.                                         

Now 186 planning applications in TX and about 300 license applications – home sharing and home renting account for the difference.

3. Change of use to sub divide Class 1 (shop) retaining shop unit with proposed Class 3 (restaurant). at 139 - 145 Lothian Road Edinburgh.   Ali’s Cave.

Objections from TXCC

1. Change of use from Class 1 (retail) to Class 3 (hot food restaurant) at 57 Home Street – Razz Iranian Café.
2. Proposed change of use from Class 1 to Class 3 restaurant (Japanese Sushi Bar) with restricted cooking and alterations to shopfront at 63 Home Street Edinburgh – Tollcross Superstore.
3. The appeal to the Scottish Govt. Reporter, for 50 Gillespie Crescent is still ongoing. We made a substantial objection. 

4. We had previously objected to a STL at 313 Webster’s Land. It was refused and has now gone to a local appeal.

9.        Consultation on CC Scheme and Boundaries 
PB presented a paper on comments for the consultation about the scheme. This showed disquiet about CEC micromanagement of CCs, the nomination process for interest groups and the nature of the proposed boundary changes.

After some discussion it was decided that PB should prepare a response to CEC and circulate it taking account, as JM suggested, of the restrictions placed on CEC by the Scottish Government.

10.      Licensing RC
There were no new license applications. RC has written to the chair and secretarial support of the Licensing Forum about the paucity of meetings which should take place more frequently than the three that have taken place.

11.  AOCB

RC pointed out that developers now routinely block off pavements next to their developments for long periods and wondered if they pay or pay enough to deter such long closures. FM said that the closures were negotiated with council officers.
AD asked if there was any action on delivering the fountain at the canal that had been designed by Chris Wigglesworth. RA pointed out that the site was clear and there was no sign that any action was being undertaken or likely to be undertaken.

AD announced that the AGM of the Meadows Festival was on Tuesday 5. March at 19.30 at the Barclay Church.
                                   Date of next meeting 27 March 2024
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